
90 days from Ext. approval date, OCD request an update on the pit for 
closure.



Candelario 1928 10 Well #1 pg. 2

30-021-20659

RE: Explanation of Pit Extension Request

The field guys have now been to the pit twice stilTing in stabilization dirt. The 2nd time was
earlier this week. Unfortunately the spoil pile at this pit is very rocky which does not help
mixing/drying. The pit contents are now at the 4 feet deep level which means that they cannot
stir in additional stabilizing dirt without jeopardizing the 4 foot cover requirement. The mixed
contents in the pit has not stabilized enough to lay out the top piece of plastic then run heavy dirt
equipment over it to put the 4 feet of cover on top. Doing so would allow the wet mud to move
under the top plastic and compromise the upper seal and squirt mud outside of the plastic
burrito. As a prudent operator we cannot cover a pit this wet. The Candelario pit is wetter than
most due to recent swabbing and testing work. As a result, this pit did not receive the same
amount of drying time that most other pits did.

With an extension of 3-6 months the pit would be dry enough to properly close.



From: Lowe, Leonard, EMNRD
To: "Kay Maddox"
Cc: Jones, William V, EMNRD
Subject: RE: PIT CLOSURE EXTENSION REQUEST
Date: Monday, April 06, 2015 4:42:00 PM
Attachments: CANDELARIO 1928 10 # 1 - PIT CLOSURE EXTENSION.pdf
Importance: High

Kay Maddox,
 
Request was approved with conditions.  See attachment.
 
Leonard Lowe
Environmental Engineer
[Environmental Bureau]
Oil Conservation Division
Energy Minerals and Natural Resources Department
1220 South St. Frances
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87004
Office: 505-476-3492
Fax: 505-476-3462
E-mail: leonard.lowe@state.nm.us
Website: http://www.emnrd.state.nm.us/ocd/
 
From: Kay Maddox [mailto:Kay.Maddox@whiting.com] 
Sent: Friday, April 03, 2015 10:32 AM
To: Lowe, Leonard, EMNRD; Jones, William V, EMNRD
Subject: PIT CLOSURE EXTENSION REQUEST
 
Please see attached request.  I apologize that we are having to ask for an extension on this well.  The
 field really is working on getting the pits closed within the mandated 6 month time period – there
 just seems to be a few extenuating circumstances.
 
 

Kay Maddox 
Regulatory Supervisor
Whiting Petroleum Corporation
 and its wholly owned subsidiary
Whiting Oil and Gas Corporation
400 West Illinois Avenue, Suite 1300
Midland, TX 79701
Direct (432) 686-6709
Cell (432) 638-8475
kay.maddox@whiting.com
www.whiting.com

The information contained in this message may be privileged and confidential and protected from disclosure. If the
 reader of this message is not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution or
 copying of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please notify
 us immediately by replying to this message and deleting it from your computer.
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